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From our Head Teacher —     It was wonderful to have such a good turnout for parent consultations.  The 

feedback from parents was great and the teachers report that there was lots of good dialogue about your children’s 

learning, that you liked the learning environment and were pleased with the children’s books.   Mitch, Katie and Alice 

had a stream of parents coming and going to see them in the Community Room and Emma had lots of parents coming to 

talk to her in her SENDCo role.   This partnership between home and school is really valuable and I am glad the new 

system worked well.  We’ve evaluated the process too and know how we can make it even smoother next time.   

Robin 
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Our Library is to have a facelift!   

If you have any school library books at home, please 

return them to school by next Friday, 4th Decem-

ber.  This is an urgent request 

before our real work begins. 
 

Our Library will be redecorated, furni-

ture and books will be updated.  We 

want the Library to be welcoming and 

stimulating—an area where children 

want to read and explore new authors 

and topics. 
 

The End of Term Approacheth! 
We’ve got three more weeks of the term and lots 

to pack in. Coming up: 

Tues 1st Dec              KS1 Maths Workshop 

                                  Christmas Trees Arrive 

Wed 2nd Dec             Community Carol Evening at St Mark’s  

Thurs 3rd Dec            5A Trip to Golden Hinde 

Fri 4th Dec                 Y3 Trip to British Museum 

Mon 7th Dec               5J Trip to Golden Hinde 

Tues 8th Dec              4:30 p.m. Instrumental Concert  

Wed 9th Dec              Y3 & Y4 Benchball Tournament 

Thurs 10th Dec          KS2 Concert at Cecil Sharpe House 

Mon 14th Dec             4 p.m. Choir Children singing at Melia 

           Whitehouse Hotel 

Tues 15th Dec            Rec/KS1 Concert Cecil Sharpe House 

Wed 16th Dec            Choir Children singing at Great Ormond 

            Street Children’s Hospital Concert 

                                   Y2 Trip to Unicorn Theatre  

Thur 17th Dec            Christmas Lunch 

Fri 18th Dec               Festive Jumper Day 

                1.30 p.m. School closes for the Holidays  

   SPRING TERM BEGINS ON TUESDAY 5TH JANUARY 2016 
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY 

The fun days in school to support Children in Need and World 
Diabetes Day raised £390.00  Our children learned about disad-
vantaged children and the real problems associated with diabe-
tes.   Then, Make a Noise about Bullying saw performances by the 

children and workshops.  We decided to make promises to stand 

up to bullies and always to report bullying to an adult. Wristband 

sales raised  £88.00 for our Inclusion resources.  
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Cecil Sharpe House Concerts 
I write to you to remind you about this year’s concerts at Cecil 

Sharp House and our upcoming CD ‘Primrose Hill School Sings!’  

Reception & KS1  

This concert will take place on Tuesday 15th December at 2:30. Each family 

is allocated two tickets.  

KS2 

This concert will take place on Thursday 10th December at 2:30. Again, each 

family is allocated two tickets.  

 

This year we are asking for a voluntary contribution of £3 per ticket. This 

will go towards the cost of the venue and will pay for a CD that your child 

will bring home in their book bag. You will be able to take your child home 

after the performance and if you are not able to attend then your child will 

be back at school for 15:30 to be collected as normal.     

Please see the office if you would like tickets for either concert.  Katie 

 

Our Shakespeare 
troupe perform 
in school for 
KS2 children  

 

 

Brilliant Basketballers 
 

Our team competed against 15 
teams in the CSSA one-day 
basketball event recently, fin-
ishing in first position after the 
group stages.  The boys finally 
finished in 5th place and the 
girls’ team 
were runners
-up overall.    
 
A wonderful 
achievement! 

 

Fly a kite on Primrose 

Hill or Hampstead 

Heath 

 

Visit one of the many museums or 

galleries in Camden 

 

Swim in the new outdoor pool at 

Kings Cross 

The Sensory Room  

This week saw the installation 

of our Sensory Room. It can 

be a calming, relaxing envi-

ronment or a highly stimulat-

ing interactive space.   It is 

simply a fascinating and edu-

cational area which we hope 

all our children will enjoy. 

Albanian Club 
The Albanian Club have been 

very busy writing letters to 

Rita Ora.  We hope she will 

get these letters and come 

and visit us!  A big thank you to the staff who 

are running the club.  The children love attend-

ing. 

Don’t forget our other clubs before and 

after school—ask Mitch, Katie or Alice for 

details. 

Book Review by Rita Brassington 

When I was quite a young child my father would read me Aesop’s Fables –
The Lion and the Mouse, The Tortoise and the Hare and other animal 

stories.  He explained to me that these stories all had a moral – a lesson 

to be learned.    

In The Tortoise and the Hare, the hare rests because he believes he is 

fast and will win any race, whilst the tortoise keeps walking, slowly and steadily, and he 

wins the race.  The moral there that hard, steady work does achieve. 

I liked the story of the Fox and the Crow.  A fox saw a crow fly off with a piece of 

cheese in its beak.   It settled on the branch of a tree.   A passing fox looked up and 

thought, that cheese is mine.  I laughed to think that even a sly fox could cheat a crow 

who could fly away at any time. But the Fox called to the Crow, complimenting her on her 

glossy coat and bright eyes.   He asked her to sing to him, as he was sure her voice would 

be as beautiful as she.   The Crow looked down at the Fox and began to sing – well, ‘Caw, 

Caw.’  Of course the cheese fell from her mouth on to the ground and was immediately 

picked up by the Fox.   He looked up at the Crow and said he would give her some ad-

vice – ‘Do not trust flatterers!’   My father would pat me on the head and say, ‘Remember 

that, my girl.’ 

Attendance congratulations to 4D 

with 98% . 

The Punctuality award goes to 2R 

with only 1 late this week. 
Well done—everyone !! 
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